Downtown Elkin, Inc. Minutes
Call to Order:  A regular meeting of the Downtown Elkin, Inc members was held in Elkin, NC at the Yadkin Valley Chamber of Commerce on September 10, 2015fillin "date" \d "".  The meeting convened at 8:30 A.M.fillin "time" \d "", Larry Irwin called the meeting to order. Officers attending were Cicely McCulloch, Vice-President, Connie Song, Treasurer and Vicki Roberts, Secretary.  Members in attendance were Rick Roberts, Dave George and Jennifer Blackburn.  Also attending was Laura Gaylord with the Town of Elkin.
Approval of Minutes: Motion was made by Cicely McCulloch and seconded by Jennifer Blackburn to approve the minutes of the August 13, 2015 meeting. Motion carried.
Treasurer’s Reports:

	 
	Downtown Elkin Inc. Account
	 
	 
	 
	 

	2015-
	August
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Date
	Descriptions
	Check #
	Payment
	Memo
	Deposit

	06/26/2015
	Yadkin Valley cruisers music for cruise
	1808
	 $            100.00 
	 
	 

	07/24/2015
	222 Public House for cruise
	1817
	 $               75.00 
	 
	 

	08/20/2015
	Deposit (Newell Hauser  downtown Halloween night)
	 
	 
	cash
	 $                  60.00 

	08/21/2015
	Deposit  for cruise t-shirt sale
	 
	 
	cash
	 $               329.00 

	08/23/2015
	The tribune the vine and chamber advertising
	1819
	 $            357.50 
	 
	 

	08/25/2015
	WIFM for cruise
	1820
	 $            100.00 
	 
	 

	08/25/2015
	Vicki Robets for cruise reinbesment
	1821
	 $           519.20 
	 
	 

	08/25/2015
	Deposit  for cruise t-shirt sale
	 
	 
	cash
	 $                442.00 

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 Total Deposit 
	 $               831.00 

	 
	 
	 
	 
	Prev-Balance
	$533.73 

	 
	 
	 
	 
	Total Bal.
	 $          1,364.73 

	 
	Total Expenses
	>>>>>
	 $       1,151.70 
	 
	 $           1,151.70 

	 
	 
	 
	 
	New Bal.
	 $                213.03 

	
	
	
	
	 
	 

	 
	Downtown Elkin Inc. Account
	 
	 
	 
	 

	2015-
	July
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Date
	Descriptions
	Check #
	Payment
	Memo
	Deposit

	05/28/2015
	Pulblic House for downtown Bucks
	1800
	 $               25.00 
	 
	 

	06/28/2015
	The Cincinnati insurance general libility
	1809
	 $            525.00 
	 
	 

	06/30/2015
	Ivey Ridge Traditions downtown bucks
	1810
	 $               25.00 
	 
	 

	07/17/2015
	Deposit (TDA)
	 
	 
	 
	 $           1,511.21 

	07/18/2015
	Very Surry Advertising
	1811
	 $       1,450.00 
	 
	 

	07/18/2015
	Tri country Award and sign for cruise
	1812
	 $           179.34 
	 
	 

	07/18/2015
	222 Public House for cruise
	1813
	 $               75.00 
	 
	 

	07/18/2015
	WIFM Radio for cruise
	1814
	 $            100.00 
	 
	 

	07/20/2015
	Public House downtown Bucks
	1815
	 $               75.00 
	 
	 

	07/24/2015
	Void
	1816
	 $                         -   
	 
	 

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 Total Deposit 
	 $           1,511.21 

	 
	 
	 
	 
	Prev-Balance
	$1,476.86 

	 
	 
	 
	 
	Total Bal.
	 $         2,988.07 

	 
	Total Expenses
	>>>>>
	 $       2,454.34 
	 
	 $           2,454.34 

	 
	 
	 
	 
	New Bal.
	 $                533.73 


Financial report needs to be completed and sent to SOS.  Will ask Chris Kemp’s office if they will complete.

33 members for 2015 – 39 in 2014 – 53 in 2013

Board and committee reports:  
Yadkin Valley Chamber of Commerce Update – Myra Cook asked Larry to report Pumpkin Festival is on schedule.
Cruise Update –  The September Cruise will be at Crater Park 9am-9pm.  For information contact Vicki Roberts.
Main Street Advisory Update –Laura reported they discussed parking issues downtown at commissioners meeting.  No decision was made.  She is also requesting if someone is interested in coordinating a new camping event to tie in new camp ground and downtown.  She will coordinate the Passport shoppers tied into holiday shopping and announce winners at light up night  with MSAB giving downtown bucks as prizes.
Light Up Night – Jennifer White sent email stating We have a better strategy this year to help with logistics and crowd control.  Our hope is to be able to close down the portion of Market Street directly in front of the Tree Lot.  We are planning to keep the tree lot purely as a performance space (Santa, singers, dancers, music, etc) and decorations space (Tree, Santa's mailbox, etc).   Our hope is for the crowd to be on the street in a more controlled way.  The Parks and Rec Center are allowing us to borrow some of their baseball bleachers, and we hope to have other security there to help.  It all hinges on closing down the street, and Beth and myself are hoping to confirm that with the fire chief soon.

On Main Street, we will still host the carriage rides (which is the $500 committed from this group, I believe), carolers, hot cocoa, the "Taste of Elkin" food experience (fingers crossed), and shopping!  We are also asking that the merchants decorate window fronts again this year, especially lining the windows in white lights.  If possible, also please include lights around second story windows- that will just add to the magic!  

More details on the day to come next month- please be in touch with any questions or thoughts in the meantime!

Adjournment:   Meeting was adjourned at 9:30 am. 
Respectfully Submitted by:
Vicki Roberts, Secretary
